
UPCOMING  MEETINGS/E VENTS :  
 
• Aug 21, VIVA Meeting 5:00 at Roger & Sue’s. 

RSVP to Mary Ann. 

• Aug 22, Foundation Board Meeting, 5:00, 

Cambria Pines Lodge 

• Aug 23, Club Board Meeting, 5:00, Cambria 

Pines Lodge 

UPCOMING  SPEAKERS :  

• Aug 24, Nancy McKarney, Membership, at the 

Lodge 

• Aug 29, Club Social at LaTerraza 5:30 (in lieu of 

our regular Friday, Aug 31 meeting) 

• Sep 7, Bob deLancellotti, The Estero Bay 

Foundation of Kindness at San Simeon Beach 

Bar & Grill 

• Sep 14, Sherry Sim & Jim Brescia, Rancho El 

Chorro at the Lodge 

• Sep 21, Andrew Crosby, CUHS Football at the 

Lodge. 

MEMBERSHIP & NEW CLUB DEVELOPMENT MONTH       AUGUST 17, 2018 

Next Week’s Greeter This Week’s Greeter 

Reporter Photographer 

Opening:   Sgt. At Arms, Ron Perry, greeted us with “Hi, 

I’m Ron”.  

Flag Salute:    Julia Rice led us in the “Pledge 

of Allegiance” 

 

Song:  SAA Ron  led us in singing God Bless 

America. 

 

Invocation:   Donna Crocker, quoted 

Aretha Franklin:  “We all require and 

want respect, man or woman, black or 

white”. 

 

Lucky Buck:  Guest Speaker Bohdi Hodges 

won the Lucky Buck and donated the proceeds 

to Cambria Grammar School Library. 

Patty Griffin Sue Robinson 

Karen Pelle Socorro Simons 

ON  THE  MENU   

Grilled Chicken Breast 
Reminder, if you will not be at Friday’s 

meeting, are bringing a guest, or want a 
salad (or normally get salad but want 

the regular meal) let Sue know by 8:59 
a.m. on Friday by calling   927-2597,  

texting to 748-2175 or  
emailing sueincambria@gmail.com. 

 

AT THE LODGE 



President’s Messages &  

Announcements 

President Roger was welcomed us with a joke and asked if we 
had any guests.  Vicki Schumacher introduced Jill Southern, 
Principal at Cambria Grammar School, and Bohdi Hodges 
former librarian and now 3rd grade teacher and our speaker. 
Chris Cameron introduced his wife, Rosemay and his parents 
Sally & Ted Cameron.  Cynthia Woodruff-Neer introduced 
Andrew Boyd.  Paula Porter introduced her granddaughter, 
Blythe.  Julia Rice introduced Oreoluwa (“Ore”) Adeola 
Okubadejo, our exchange student from Nigeria. 

Laudon Rowen told us the annual Teacher’s Breakfast will be 
held on Monday, August 20.  Volunteers will be prepping some 
of the food on Sunday, August 19 while others will be coming in 
at 6 a.m. Monday to finish prep and serve. 

Julia Rice thanked everyone for coming to the Social on August 

10.  It appeared that everyone had a great time. 

Sue Robinson told us that we have 11 donations for the tree 

auction so far.  We can accept a maximum of 20 so we are 

more than halfway there.  We are still looking for sponsors so 

we will have more profit to share with participating non-profits. 

Pres. Roger reminded us that the last meeting of August will be 

a  Rotary Club of Cambria Social on Wednesday, August 29 at 

5:30 at LaTerraza Mexican Grill.  Bring your significant other or 

a friend who might want to meet some fun Rotarians!  Enjoy a 

delicious Mexican Buffet while socializing with fellow club 

members and their guests!  This social replaces our August 31st 

Friday meeting.  Cost is $18 per person for your buffet dinner.  

Wine and beer available for purchase.   

As is the case for our weekly meeting, let Sue know if you will 

NOT be joining us or will be bringing a guest.  And, according 

the new rule, if you do not let Sue know you will not be 

attending, you will be charged for your meal anyway. 

Pres Roger asked Ore to come up so he could present her with 

a Rotary Club of Cambria membership badge. 

 

 

Sheriff’s Report 
Sheriff Dick announced 

neither he nor his Deputy caught 

anyone without a pin!!  Even Shari 

Long has gone weeks without being 

caught!! 

Ore, in turn, presented the club with a 
Nigerian flag, a banner from Rotary 
District 9110 and from Rotary Club of 
Okota.  Ore then gave us a lesson in 
pronouncing her first name:  “Ore o 
luwa” and her last name “O koo ba dee 
jo”.   

 

 

 

 



The Fine Master  

Wednesday, August 29 

5:30—7:00 

LaTerraza Mexican Grill 

Please join us for a fun evening.  Bring your significant other or a friend that might want to meet some fun 

Rotarians!  Enjoy a delicious Mexican Buffet while socializing with fellow club members and their guests! 

THIS SOCIAL REPLACES OUR FRIDAY AUGUST 31ST MEETING.  COST IS $18 PER PERSON FOR YOUR BUFFET 

DINNER (SAME AS LUNCH).  WINE AND BEER AVAILABLE FOR PURCHASE.   

As is the case for our weekly meeting, let Sue know if you will NOT be joining us  

or will be bringing a guest.  Anyone NOT reporting their absence will be billed for their dinner. 

Sadly, the Fine Master was unable to join us today. 

Presentation:   Bohdi Hodges & Jill Southern 

Richard Torchia introduced Bohdi Hodges, former librarian at Cambria Grammar 

School saying that, in his 40+ years working in school districts. He has had his share of 

librarians.  But, when he met Bohdi, he found someone doing great things.  Bohdi explained that a parent had 

come to her saying that her children had never owned a book because of the cost.  Bohdi decided to start a book 

exchange so kids could take books home during the summer.  The program was so successful, she decided to ex-

pand it year-round.   In addition, the students are taught to respect books and care for 

them so they can turn them back in in exchange for a new book.   

Jill Southern thanked Rotary for helping to make the library the center of the school and 

for helping to promote literacy.   

Richard Torchia, Youth Service and Miguel Sandoval, 

Community Service presented Bohdi and Jill with a 

check for $750.  The club also presented a pile of 

books donate by our generous members. 





ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA FOUNDATION 

     The Rotary Club of Cambria Foundation, Inc. (our Foundation) is a qualified 501(c)(3) entity that has 

established a permanent endowment fund, the goal of which is to ultimately generate income sufficient to ease 

the pressure of fundraising. 

     Our Foundation receives the proceeds of fundraisers (e.g. VIVA, Chili Cook-Off Beer Booth, 4th of July 

Smoothie Booth) and allocates those proceeds by formula among the Rotary Club Of Cambria (our Club) 

Avenues of Service and the permanent endowment fund.  Some of the income generated by the endowment is 

also allocated to the Club Avenues of Service. 

     Note that our Club member’s annual dues are remitted to Rotary International and our District 5240 for dues, 

and that our Club member’s annual pledges are used for the operating expenses of our Club. Neither your dues 

nor your pledge go through or to our Foundation. 

     Note also that our Foundation is separate from TRF (The Rotary Foundation), which was established by 

Rotary International and is involved in worldwide projects such as the eradication of polio. 

 

 

Board Members: 

   Chuck Foerster, President 

Matt Clevenger, Vice President 

   Gail Ortenburger, Secretary 

   Linda Sherman, Treasurer 

   Nancy Carr, Director 

Mary Ann Carson, Director 

Mike Griffin, Director 

Bruce Howard, Director 

Steve Ormondroyd, Director  

• Meeting Dates: 

3rd Wed. of the month, 5pm, Cambria Pines 

Lodge -check with Board President to confirm. 

• Access to Box.com: 

If you would like to view Foundation Minutes, 

Agendas, Financials, By-Laws, etc., contact 

the Board President for access information. 

ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA 

President:  Roger Robinson 

President Elect:  Mary Ann Carson 

Vice/Past President:  Mike O’Sullivan 

Club Secretary:  Julia Rice 

Club Treasurer:  Linda Sherman 

Club Service:  Christel Chesney 

Community:  Miguel Sandoval 

International:  Gerry Porter 

Vocational:  Laudon Rowen 

Youth Services:  Richard Torcia 

Membership Chair:  Nancy McKarney 

TRF Chair:  Dennis White 

  

 

Polio Chair:  Bob Putney 

Public Relations:  Otis Archie      

President Elect Nominee:  Chuck Foerster 

Grants Chair:  Patty Griffin 

Awards Chair:  Julie Jenkins 

Family of Rotary:  Donna Crocker 

Program Chair:  Janet Meyers 

Web Master:  Linda Sherman 

Club Bulletin Editor:  Sue Robinson 

Sargent-At-Arms:  Ron Perry 

Club Exec. Secretary:  Bob Putney 

  

Rotary Club of Cambria  

Board Meetings 

Fourth Thursday of the 

month at 5:00 p.m. 

Cambria Pines Lodge 




